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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday, 5th March 2013.      
Present     



  Mrs D. M. A. Chapman 
Chairman
                                      Mrs. H. Boot-Handford         Chairman of Council
                                      Mr. M. Benson                             

                                      Dr. N. Harmsworth

                                      Mr. R. Maycock 



  Mr. K. Smith                   
906. Apologies


Apologies were received from the Reverend Law due to business.
907. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. Mr Benson 
Road works have taken place at the bottom of Cornwall Street outside Mr. Clarke-Lens 

house there were white lines there and they have been obliterated.
2. Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that committee go into part two, seconded by Mr. Benson.

Discussions took place.

Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed committee come out of part two, seconded by Dr. Harmsworth.
3. Dr. Harmsworth Has been informed that Cllr Sanders has input into the new Cycle and Trail to Tavistock on the railway track. Mr. Benson stated that Graham Cornish is keen to get the trail in place as soon as possible.
4.  The Clerk (a)
Conformation of the site of the new litter bin at Bere Ferrers by the notice board at the top of Station Road.

                      (b)  The Clerk reported that Mr. Willmott has tipped 4 trailer loads of soil and rubbish at the Bere Alston allotments, after discussion it was agreed that he be asked to remove the tipped rubbish.

5.  Mr. Benson
Reported fly tipping at the large layby between Hole Farm and Hallowell. Mrs. Boot-Handford stated that john Brown reported to her that the layby at the top of Vinegar Hill was roped off and did anyone know the reason why.
6. Mrs. Chapman Read a letter that Georgina Brown had forwarded from Friends of the Tree Council.”There 

are so many people out there who share our passion for trees, nature and the environment 
and even though they are busy, they would like to do their bit for the trees. Now through 
being Friends of the Tree Council, they can, and it will only cost them £3, £4, £5, or £10 a 

month. If they choose to Gift Aid their donation, this gift aid will be set aside in a 

restricted account for your local network to spend as you wish; on trees, equipment, 

training or any other things you need to be effective. So we are asking the Tree Wardens 

across the country to recruit Friends of The Tree Council. We really do believe that this 

will be an incredibly effective way of raising money”.
908.  Footpath Walks for the Bere Link.

Mrs Chapman has given Mrs. Rogers some descriptions to be going on with, Mr. Smith has handed all his

back to Helena and Mr. Maycock has put in two. It would be best if they could be sent by 

email clearly marked with their numbers to Mrs. Rogers.
909.   Financial Statements.               

The Clerk presented the financial statement for March. The Clerk has had an email from Ross Davies asking if P3 group need any money this year. After discussions it was agreed to review any equipment that the workman may need, also find out if the workman needs to renew any of his Certificates. Mr Benson proposed acceptance of the financial statement, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.

 910. Footpath Problems

1. Mr. Smith the top part of path 59 is very steep up to the road.

2. Mrs. Boot-Handford Footpath 35 through the coppice the steps are so treacherous people have diverted down the bank but this is now getting slippery.

3. The following are comments from Mr. & Mrs. Bentley;

“FP 71 The post for the sign from the road on to the footpath is still in place but the actual finger post is missing.
FP5 Has this path been extinguished it is not on OS sheet 108 or OS digital mapping but it is in the centre fold map in the Parish Footpath Guide. There is no signage at either end of the path.

FP1 At small gate marked “2 The Retreat” it is not obvious that footpath 1 proceeds through that gate. It would be helpful to have a sign there.

FP10 & 97 Footpath 10 joins 97 through a small gate, the signs on the small gate from footpath 10 (both sides of gate) are both pointing to the north on footpath 97. There is no sign to say footpath 10 lies through the small gate. Also as you climb up to the small gate you can go left or right on footpath 97 but the arrows on the west side of the small gate only signs to the left (north) A sign indicating that you can turn right (south) on footpath 97 would be helpful. After crossing the field you need to enter a lane by a large farm gate. If coming from the north there is a bold sign on the gatepost. However, from the south there is no sign on that side of the gatepost.
FP38 The approach from the west is downhill on a ‘shelf’ cut into the hillside but this shelf is slipping away in parts. At one point a large tree root across the path, coupled with a slipped section make passage difficult and would deny access to some users. The section approaching from the east, between the footbridge and the level section between two fences, splits into upper and lower thirds-which are OK but the middle third is steep and on a mixture of slippery soil and loose stones. This middle section of the slope could be made into an edged zigzag or steps to make it more accessible to all users.

FP 27 After crossing the private drive to Rumleigh Lodge the path goes over a style and heads NE across a field. It is not possible to see the sign at the next field boundary crossing because it is obscured by a bank of brambles that are about 2m in front of the gate. A post in front of the brambles would help identify the route. When the path passes through the farmyard at Little Gawton and joins the main road-there is no sign post on the road, the post carrying the sign is lying in the verge.
FP2 The big farm gate has a sign but when you enter the field through that gate it is not clear where the path goes. There is a small gate with no sign that looks like many of the gates used on parish footpaths. We were tempted through that gate but it was the wrong way. When we retraced our steps and entered the field there was a sign swinging on a fence post showing the way but it wasn’t visible from the field entrance point. A sign on the small gate directing you away from that gate would be helpful”.
911. Environment Issues.
Mr Benson gave a resume of the Snow Warden Scheme, they still have four and a half tons of salt

left in bags, as we have been fortunate this year with the weather, most of the snow had cleared by 
midday. More of an issue is the response of the wardens, originally we had 10 of which 6 did not 
turn out this year. Need to organise a get together and see who wishes to continue, if not we must do 
a recruiting drive towards the autumn to get more on board. 
The Clerk brought forward ideas for the sandbag store, one was to erect a concrete block store with a 

wooden lockable lid. The workman suggested as we have a metal bin liner in the store this could be 

screwed against the wall and a lockable wooden lid placed on this. After discussions it was agreed to 

try the metal bin idea.
912. Weed Spraying in the parish of Bere Ferrers
Mr. Benson has an email from John Doswell Devon County Highways showing areas that used to be 

undertaken, this is a total of 5,390 meters. Mr. Doswell states ”there is no provision for spraying at 

this time within Bere Ferrers Parish due to the on-going budget cuts. However if weeds are a safety 

defect i.e. could cause the likely hood of someone tripping etc. then these weeds can be treated. If 

this is the case then the weed location should be reported to the My Devon web site so they can log 

the defect and add it to the work schedule for treatment” 
Mr. Benson stated that there is money being re-allocated by ATOC for weed spraying, he felt that a 

sub-group should be formed to advocate where we should be looking to do this.
Discussions took place.

It was agreed that ¾ of the members were willing to walk the streets and report back to Mr. Benson 

on the state of the weed growth.

Mr. Lamb felt a letter should be written to Devon County Council regards Bere Ferrers Parish being 
the third largest parish to Tavistock and Okehampton who will still be having their weeds sprayed
912. Correspondence.

1. Peter Guy Devon County Council Footpath Warden
            “Footpath 59 is in hand and I believe the collapsed stile is being replaced with a gate today. 

I have spoken with Mr. Venning about this some time ago. The stile had passed inspection on my last visit. It appears to have rotted below ground.

The landowners have given me permission to replace another stile with a gate and to remove 

an unnecessary third stile, resulting in significant improvements to this route. This will leave one stile to replace with a gate which I will also try to achieve. 

I am also hopeful to get a second boardwalk in place this summer on footpath 63 at the reed bed crossing.

I will inspect footpath 51 in due course, but I would expect things to get easier now the land is drying up”.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.23pm.
Dated this 26th day of March 2013
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….
